
Sayyid Al-Hakeem condemns followers of Ahl Al-Bayt’s mosque’s bombing, Kabul

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, expressed his condemnation of the

repeated bombings that affect the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt in Afghanistan, the latest of which

is the bombing of a Shiite mosque during Friday prayers.

His Eminence tweeted on 13/5/2022, “Almost continuously, the series of targeting places of

worship in Afghanistan by obscurantist gangs continues and amid the government’s inability to

reduce them and protect the safe citizens there, as these tragedies were repeated today after a

terrorist attack affected a mosque for the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt “PBUT” while performing

Friday prayers in the center of the capital, Kabul.”

His Eminence reiterated his call to the international community to compel the Afghan government

to protect all its citizens, regardless of their races, sects, and nationalities.


